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Redistricting Advisory Committee 

 

 
REDISTRICTING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES OF JULY 14, 2021 

 
The San Joaquin County Redistricting Advisory Committee met in regular session on July 14, 2021 at 3:00 
P.M., in the San Joaquin County Administration Building, 44 N. San Joaquin St., #430, Stockton. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Stephen DeBrum, Chair. 
  
The Pledge of Allegiance to the flag was given. 
 
Roll Call: 
(present) Primary Members 

 (D5) Stephen DeBrum, Chair 
 (D4) Pamela Eibeck, Vice-Chair 
 (D5) Alice English 
 (D2) Anne Baird 
 (D1) Bob Mooney 
 (D3) James Grunsky 
 (D3) Mike Morowit 
 (D4) Summer Pennino 
  
 Alternate Members 
 (D4) Mary Joan (Mamie) Star 
 (D5) Richard Silverman 
  
 County Staff 
 Kimberly Johnson, County Counsel 
 Samantha Moss, County Counsel 
  
 Mo Hatef, County Administrators Office 
  
 Glen Fowler, Supervisorial Redistricting Project Manager 
  
 Community Development Department 
 David Kwong, Director of Community Development 
 David Bollinger, GIS Program Manager 
 Sonia Serrano, Administrative Assistant 

  
(absent) (D1) Oscar Valdez 
 (D1) AngelAnn Flores 
 (D2) Esau Hernandez 

 
 
 
  



R.A.C. MINUTES - 2 - 07-14-2021 

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: 
 
1. Minutes from June 30, 2021 
 

Pamela Eibeck, Vice-Chair, recommend that the Minutes of June 30, 2021, include the presentations 
given at the training.  Chair DeBrum asked that an amendment of the June 30th Minutes be prepared 
for the next meeting. 

 
MOTION: 

 
It was moved, seconded (Mike Morowit / Anne Baird), and passed with a vote of 8-0-1 to: 

 
1. Amend the June 30, 2021, Minutes to include information on the presentation and present them 

for approval at the next meeting (July 28, 2021). 
 

VOTE: 
 

AYES NOES:  

X  (D4) Pamela Eibeck 

X  (D5) Alice English 

X  (D2) Anne Baird 

X  (D1) Bob Mooney 

X  (D3) James Grunsky 

X  (D3) Mike Morowit 

  (D1) Oscar Valdez 

X  (D4) Summer Pennino 

X  (D5) Stephen DeBrum 

 
ABSENT: Oscar Valdez 

  



R.A.C. MINUTES - 3 - 07-14-2021 

MEETING SUMMARY: 
 
Chair DeBrum introduced Esau Hernandez who is the alternate for District 2. 
 
Mo Hatef, County Administrator’s Office, gave a congressional update. 
.   
Glen Fowler, Supervisorial Redistricting Project Manager informed the RAC members that there is a 
redistricting email address and that staff has been receiving some interesting emails.  Those emails are 
attached to their meeting invite. 
 
Taylor Hodges, Redistricting Partners spoke on the Talking Points for Committee Members. 
 
Mr. Angelo Ancheta, made a presentation on the overview of Redistricting Law Criteria & Communities of 
Interest Strategies. 
 
Ms. Hatef informed the members that the State Congressional Redistricting public hearing will be held on 
August 4th and to please encourage the public to sign up to attend that meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:10 p.m. 
 
 
Stephen DeBrum, Chair ***  


